
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2022 
 

Midland’s Counties Delegate’s Report 
 
Mr President, Ladies and Gentlemen, a very good year for the Team Manager 
and his Senior Squad, this year winning all the games. And Congratulations to 
Champions Bowls Leicestershire for winning the Midland Counties Francis 
Burton Trophy, keep it going Bill. 
    
This year is my 7th year representing Bowls Leicestershire (men’s) as Midland 
Counties Delegate, and will still be the Midland Counties Fixtures Secretary  
As well as being Hon Match Secretary for Bowls Leicestershire Men’s Section, I 
am (Still) enjoying working for both Associations’. 
  
Howard Taylor is still Hon Treasurer for the Midland Counties Bowling 
Association, so Leicestershire is well represented.  
 
The Midland Counties Championship Finals were concealed this year as well as    
All the Midland Counties Presidential friendly matches, as some Counties were 
not able to meet its commitment to provide four players to each of the 
matches.  
 
Many thanks. 
 
Alan Bray  
 
Midland Counties Delegate 


